OVHLA (Ottawa Valley Health Libraries Association) Meeting
1:45 pm, Thursday, October 14th, 2004
Delta Ottawa Hotel and Suites - 40th UNYOC/OVHLA Annual Conference

Becky Skidmore – CCOHTA
Beth Woods – CHEO
Deborah Scott-Douglas – CMA
Emmanuel Nkansah – Queensway Carleton Hospital – Geriatric Assessment Unit, The Ottawa Hospital
Isabelle LeBlanc – CISTI
Jessie McGowan – Institute of Population Health
Laura Hill – CPA
Margaret Quirie – The Ottawa Hospital
Nancy Pitre – Univeresity of Ottawa
Pat Johnston – CHEO
Philip Allen – Canadian Forces Medical Group Headquarters
Renee DeGannes – Canadian Dental Association
Risa Shorr – The Ottawa Hospital
Rosemary Spalding – Health Canada
Sascha Davis – The Ottawa Hospital
Agenda:
1. Welcome (Margaret Quirie)
2. Approval of Minutes
Approved.
3. Web Site Report (Isabelle LeBlanc)
We have a new Web Site Committee: Pat Johnston, Laura Hill, Nancy Pitre and Isabelle LeBlanc.
The team will meet on Oct. 20 to discuss the future of the Web site. The site needs to be updated and translated in French.
If members would like to join or have comments on the Web site, they can send an email to one of the Web site Committee members.
4. Interest Groups (Margaret Quirie)
Margaret suggested the creation of Interest Groups, like DOCLINE, InMagic and Consumer Health libraries group. The one that seems of interest was the Consumer Health libraries group. Beth Wood will lead the group.
Nancy Pitre mentioned that Anne Olsen had created a tutorial on consumer health, which would be mounted on the University of Ottawa Web site.
5. Treasurer’s Report (Rosemary Spalding)
Current Balance: $2,312.22
Total Expenses
Gift, membership in CHLA, MLA videos
$660.82
Total Income
Membership fees for 2004/2005, workshop payment, interest
$340.32
6. Web Tool Box (Margaret Quirie)
Margaret suggested adding a section on the OVHLA Web site for a Web Tool Box. The group thought it was a good idea. Since we do need to start somewhere, the Web Site Committee will create categories and then ask the group to send Web sites of interest.
7. Continuing Education
The results of the CE survey emailed to OVHLA members were presented. The most requested courses were:
1. Reference Manager Part 2
2. Roles and Skills of the Expert Searcher - MLA Video
3. PubMed Revised
Sascha Davis will begin organizing the requested courses.
8. Christmas Social
The Executive proposed to have a Christmas gathering while having a CE session.
Renee DeGannes is on the Executive for LANCR. They host their Christmas social with CASLIS. Renee will ask the Committee if we could join them.
Pat Johnston has also offered to do a potluck at her house.
9. Other Business
Nothing to be added.
Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm.
